
 

Memorandum 
 
To:         Mark Gaffino, Village President & Board of Trustees 

Cc:     Steven Bosco, Village Administrator  

From:  Brandon Tonarelli, Village Engineer 

Date:  March 16, 2022 

Re:         Award Bid for Proposed 2022 Road Program 

 
On March 16, 2022 two sealed bids were received for the 2022 Road Program.  Geneva 
Construction Company was the low bidder in the amount of $3,023,176.33.  A summary 
of the bid is below and attached to this memorandum is the detailed bid tabulation.   
 

Geneva 
Construction                  

Company                               
PO Box 998                           

Aurora, IL 60507 

Builders Paving, 
LLC. 4401 

Roosevelt Road                          
Hillside, IL 60162 

Engineer's 
Estimate 

$3,023,176.33 $3,154,451.00 $3,166,538.73 
 
The project includes the pavement replacement of twenty-four (24) streets for a total of 
5.08 miles of improvements.  The streets targeted for the 2022 Road Program are listed 
in the table below.  
 

# Street Name From To 
1 Pinecreek Drive Butterfield Rd  Doral Ln. 
2 Matthias Court Pinecreek Dr End 
3 Hammer Lane Pinecreek Dr Doral Ln. 
4 Doral Lane Hammer Ln Oak Crest Dr 
5 Slaker Court Doral Ln End 
6 Dewig Court Doral Ln End 
7 Spyglass Court Doral Ln End 
8 Wingfoot Drive Oak Crest Dr Hart Rd. 
9 Oak Crest Drive Wingfoot Dr Turnberry Dr 

10 Cantigney Court Oak Crest Dr End 
11 Columbia Circle Wingfoot Dr Wingfoot Dr 
12 Woodlawn Drive Hartfield Dr Columbia Circ 
13 Hart Road Village Limit Village Border 
14 Aster Court Fairfield Way Winterberry Ct 
15 Winterberry Court Aster Ct Meadow Ln 



16 Meadow Lane Fairfield Way Hartfield Dr 
17 Clark Street Oak Crest Dr Village Border 
18 Turnberry Drive Oak Crest Dr Clark St 
19 Hartfield Drive Greenbriar Ct Hart Rd 
20 Greenbriar Court Hartfield Dr End 
21 Fairfield Way Greenbriar Ct Hartfield Dr 
22 Derby Drive Fairfield Way Village Border 
23 Augusta Drive Oak Crest Dr Hartfield Dr 
24 Coghill Court Turnberry Dr End 

 
The low bid came in below the Engineer’s Estimate of $3,166,538.73 and there is 
sufficient funds within the Capital Fund.   
 
Geneva Construction Company has successfully completed road programs in the Village 
of North Aurora in the past.  The Village staff are recommending the award of the bid to 
Geneva Construction Company in the amount of $3,023,176.33. 


